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Council on Admission, Graduation, and Academic Standards (CAGAS)
Annual Report 2016-2017 Academic Year
Steven Rock, Chair
Meetings:  During the regular semesters, the Council meets weekly on most Thursdays. The Council also has special meetings the week before each semester begins and four meetings in the summer.  The agenda included policy issues and student appeals.  The meetings outside of the regular semester were limited to student appeals for credit hour overloads, late withdrawals from previous semesters, incidents of academic integrity, and requests for readmission to the University.  For each meeting, minutes were prepared and posted to the Faculty Senate/CAGAS web site.
Voting Members:  Edmund Asare (Foreign Languages), Chase Catalano (Educational Studies, Spring Semester), Ken Clontz (LEJA, Vice-Chair), Mark Cole (Kinesology; Fall semester), Richard Filipink (History), Maddie Heinzer (SGA Representative, Spring Semester), Kitty Karn (Music), Kris Kelly (Psychology), John Kennealy (SGA Representative), Marty Maskarinec (Computer Science), Marcus Michi (SGA Representative, Fall semester), Steven Rock (Economics and Decision Sciences, Chair), Rajeev Sawhney (Marketing and Management), Ian Shelly (Art).
Ex-officio Members: Angela Lynn (Registrar), Sara Lytle (Admissions, Spring and Summer Semester), Patty Mason (Admissions, Fall Semester), Niall Hartnet (Advising), Tracy Scott (Student Development Office), Ron Williams (Assistant VP, Academic Affairs). 
CAGAS Secretary: Mary Lane (Office of the Registrar).
Activity:  The following pages document the activities of the Council. 



	
	Total
	Approved
	Denied
	Deferred

	Late Withdrawal (Total)
	43
	30*
	13
	

	Late Withdrawal (Selective)
	35
	28*
	6
	1

	Request for Overload
	52
	49
	3
	

	Program Changes
	23
	22
	1
	

	(Class switch, section switch, etc.)
	
	
	
	

	Substitution/Waiver
	50
	35
	15
	

	(Gen. ed waivers, requests to substitute courses to meet a university requirement, etc.)
	
	
	
	

	Late Registration
	97
	93
	4
	

	New Start
	11
	9
	2
	

	Re-admission Appeals
	59
	30
	29
	

	Appeal of Freshman or Transfer Admission Denial
	40
	8
	32
	


*Of the 30 approved total withdrawals, nine were approved with the decision to award an “N” for the courses.  Of the 28 approved selective withdrawals, two were approved with the decision to award an “N” for the course(s).
Other appeals/requests: 
The Council heard four cases of Falsification of Admission Application, which were brought by the Registrar’s Office. In all of these cases, the Council found falsification occurred.  
The Chair reviewed 75 reports of Academic Integrity Incidents from across the campus. This is a noticeable increase from previous years and the faculty are to be commended for calling attention to this issue.
Policy issues: The Council considered several policy issues over the course of the year.  
Revisions to the Posthumous Degree Policy.  This was sent to Faculty Senate with a recommendation for approval.  
Appointment the Gen Ed Review Committee.  Ken Clontz (fall semester), Rich Filipink (spring semester).
Request for S/U Grading in GCOM 455, CSTM 455, ET 455.  This was brought to the Council by Engineering Technology.  It was sent to the Faculty Senate with a recommendation for approval.  
Request for letter grading in GH 299. This was sent to Faculty Senate with a recommendation for approval.
Requests for exceptions to the Final Exam Policy.  Intercollegiate Athletics brought three requests:  Baseball, Track and Field, and Softball.  CAGAS approved the first two as they only involved missing a portion of final exam week.  CAGAS denied the request for Softball as it necessitated being away from campus from the end of the last week of class though final exam week.  Recognizing the controversial aspects of the request and the CAGAS response, the issue was sent to the Faculty Senate for further consideration.  After explaining the accommodations for the softball student athletes, the Faculty Senate voted to approve the exception.    

Role of Turnitin in findings of violation of the Academic Integrity Policy.  As some faculty use Turnitin to establish or investigate plagiarism, the Council began a discussion of how much similarity constitutes a concern.  The Council may continue its research on this issue in the coming academic year.  It could potentially lead to proposed changes in the Syllabus policy.

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Final Comments
CAGAS receives substantial administrative support from the Registrar’s Office.  We are deeply appreciative of the work of the CAGAS secretary Mary Lane and the Registrar Angela Lynn.  
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